
MINUTES
 
Addison Central School District
ACSD Board
Board Meeting
Monday, July 15, 2019, 6:30 pm - 9:00 pm
208 Charles Avenue, Middlebury, VT

In Attendance
Amy McGlashan; James Malcolm; Jennifer Nuceder; Jori Jacobeit; Lorraine Morse; Margaret
"Peg" Martin; Mary Cullinane; Mary Gill; Peter Conlon; Suzanne Buck; Victoria Jette
Not In Attendance
Betty Kafumbe; Davina Desmarais

Call to Order Upon Reaching a QuorumA.

Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM by Peter Conlon, Chair.  

Introductions - Board Members, Administrators, and Staff1.

Administration:  Peter Burrows, Brittany Gilman, Caitlin Steele, Vicki Wells, Will Hatch

Public Comments2.

Mia Allen from Ripton - Thank you for meeting all summer long on the behalf of all students in the district.  Two
questions:  We learned from MAUSD charter that they cannot close a school without the consent of that town,
why did this board not include towns to close schools, how can we amend the charter?  
Board membership - other schools have two board members per smaller town and four from Middlebury.  Why
were the members at-large changed?  What would it take to change this?

John Wettsall from Ripton - Thank you for all of the hard work.  Question related to closing schools:  What
were the other options beyond closing a school?  An answer is requested in writing.  Nothing has been
decided at this point.  His family with two kids moved specifically to Ripton for the school.  We were looking for
a smaller school for their children.  This should be looked at as a value not something else.

Recommendation to Approve Minutes of June 25, 2019B.

Motion to approve the minutes.  Jacobeit, Jette and Buck abstained.  

Move: Lorraine Morse  Second: Mary Gill  Status: Passed

Approve ACSD BillsC.

July 1, 2019 = General Account $31,179.74 
July 8, 2019 = General Account $55,048.96; Payroll account $156,297.15 = $211,346.11                 
July 15, 2019 = General Account FY19 $15,981.31; FY20 $31,841.29

Move: James Malcolm  Second: Victoria Jette  Status: Passed

Report of the BoardD.

Discussion:  Facilities Master Plan 1.

Discussion around capacity.  Handed out a decision matrix developed by Mary Cullinane.  The matrix attempts
to help us through the conversation and keep us focused.  Helping us to understand what the master plan will
yield, how do we communicate the expectations, etc.  Mary Cullinane went over the matrix and discussed the
approximate rubric and timeline.  Asking that we do not know the timeline and we need to be able to go with
the flow.  It was mentioned that we have the capacity in all spaces but we have declining numbers.  We need
an expert that can get into the weeds and understand what the square footage per student is needed.  The
hard time separating the yes and the no column.  The 6th-grade movement (possible) can really make things
different.  It was decided that in the master plan we ask the administration to program for the movement of 6th



grade to the middle school.  Round robin around the table of individual's thoughts.  Deeper dive into what we
are asking experts to achieve, equity is a major piece, can we shape the questions so that the analysis gives
us what we really need.  The analysis will be really expensive.  Would this go out as a RFP?  Or a consulting
firm?  You have to bid for building services, but you would need to have put language to the request.  Status
quo, if we do go ahead and move the 6th grade to the middle school all the other schools will have the
capacity.  Student experience and the reality of the condition of the physical buildings in the district. 
Considering what the students in each building will need.  Over the past year, we had data, people questioned
the reliability of the data and this process will allow us to get more concrete data, further analysis
especially for transportation.  Start the process in the district about equity and then reach out to others. Five-
year contract with transportation folks, this is a logical way to go and makes sense to get answers.  School
choice:  Is there someone out there that could help with this issue?  What do we do while we hire a specialist
and they do their work?  The answers will give us answers that could and would lead to more questions.  Need
to make sure that we do not get caught up in analysis paralysis.  If we get caught up in these decisions will be
made for us.  School funding is an issue.  We do not want to cross the line of school funding into a territory
that forces us to control costs.  Need to be clear what we are expecting from analysis and what we expect to
learn.  Transportation, equity, what should our schools have in them?  What should students have to give them
a better education?  How can we make our schools a model vision?  Continue down the road of the facilities
master plan.  Ultimately we will have a plan to formally adopt.  Capacity issue - what does an expert mean?  

OtherE.

Diploma Program has been approved.  The cohort is approximately 40 students. 

Working on a job posting for the high school as this will be Bill Lawson's last year.  Looking to post globally.  Will
be putting together a committee earlier to fill his shoes.  

Summer is good, Admin Retreat is August 5th and 6th.  Will be revising the supervision and evaluation model, last
updated 2002. 

Mid-year MYP will be authorized and by the end of the year, PYP will be authorized.  In the US there are a fair
number of diploma programs (100's) PYP and MYP numbers are increasing.  The number of IB districts are very
small, possibly 10 in the country.  US - 589 PYP, 936 Diploma programs check numbers online.  

CP2 Program is moving forward, working on the mission statement to support the application as well as the
teachers are doing their data gathering.

AdjournmentF.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.  

Respectfully submitted,
Suzanne Buck, Recorder

Subject to Board Approval

Move: Victoria Jette  Second: Suzanne Buck  Status: Passed
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